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September 27, 1977

TO: ALL HEALTH OFFICERS
FROM: Dr. Skinner

RECOMMENDATION FOR PERSONS TRAVELING TO THE MIDDLE EAST

The following memorandum was recently received from The Quarantine
Division, Bureau of Epidemiology, Center for Disease Control, USPHS, and
is reproduced in it's entirity for your information. Please address any
questions to this bureau.

"The World Health Organization has recently received confirmed reports of
cholera in the Middle East in Jordan, Lebanon, Syrian Arab Republic, and
Saudi Arabia. Other countries may be affected but confirmed reports have
not been submitted to the World Health Organization.

The risk of cholera to United States travelers is small. There have been
only 7 confirmed cases of cholera among United States travelers in the last
17 years. Generally speaking, travelers who stay in tourist accomodations
on the usual tourist itinerary and who are careful about what they eat and
drink will be at very slight risk of cholera. The best protection against
cholera is for travelers to avoid potentially contaminated food and water
by eating only cooked foods which are still hot, and by drinking only car-
bonated bottled water, carbonated soft drinks, beer and wine, and boiled
water or water that they have treated themselves with chlorine or iodine
drops or tablets.

Cholera vaccine is not very effective and should not be relied upon to
protect travelers against cholera; however, during this outbreak a cholera
vaccination and an International Certificate of Vaccination against Cholera
may be indicated to facilitate travel across borders.

The United States has no cholera vaccination requirement. If returning
travelers have severe diarrhea, the Quarantine Division may obtain a stool
culture and allow the traveler to go on his way. Although some infected
persons may enter the United States, there is little danger of transmission
of cholera because cholera is transmitted through contaminated water or food
and not person-to-person. The water supplies, sewage disposal, and food
handling in the United States should be adequate to prevent secondary
transmission of cholera within the United States."


